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Dear Colleagues and Researchers,
We are leaving one more year behind with the last issue of JEMS. 2022 has been an effective year for JEMS. Together with 
the last issue, we are proud to have published a total of 23 original articles from different nationalities and disciplines. JEMS, 
currently indexed in databases such as ESCI, TRDizin, EBSCO, continues its development with this indexing. Our efforts are 
to be increasingly continued in 2023 to have JEMS accepted by SCI-E. Increasing interest in JEMS is motivating the editorial 
board’s efforts to move the journal forward. 
Moreover, our intensive efforts have reduced the article evaluation period to 2 months. We aim to continue to provide at 
least this period next year. There are reviewers from different nationalities and disciplines in the reviewer pool. We aim to 
continue to expand the reviewer pool in 2023. The increasing number of articles needs multiple evaluation by a reviewer. 
I would like to give very special thanks to the academics who accepted to be reviewers and assessed the articles. Lastly, 
congratulations and many thanks to all our authors whose articles were published in 2022 and to our esteemed sponsors. 
On the other hand, I wish editor-in-chief Prof. Dr. Selçuk NAS, who had health problems and had a surgical operation, get well 
soon. I hope he will return to his post at the journal by the end of January.
As I end our words with these feelings, I wish everyone a healthy, happy, peaceful, and successful year. I hope that it will be a 
year full of collaboration and science.

Best Regards,
On behalf of the Editorial Board
Dr. Remzi FIŞKIN
Deputy Editor
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